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Claims; 

 The reimbursement figures for April are as follows. The 

total amount is $198,830.94 for 2017 and we had 

$187,112.14 in 2016. We served 20 days this year and 19 

days last year. 

 The number of breakfasts served in 2017 was 45,090 

compared to 44,530 in 2016. We are still showing an 

increase of 560 this year.  

 The number of lunches served in 2017 was 52,952 

compared to 50,409 in 2016. We averaged 2,641 last year 

for April and 2,648 this year for April. So you can see that 

we are about the same with our lunch counts. We are 

looking at new menu items for next year and will be 

looking to set up taste testing at the schools to get 

feedback from the students. 

Projects; 

 I have been to the Rupert and Heyburn City councils and 

have received permission to use the Lincoln and Neptune 

parks in Rupert and the Central park in Heyburn for lunch 

in the park this summer. I will go the Paul City council on 

May 10th. 

 We are moving forward with the remodel of our 

warehouse and are still hopeful to get it done by school 

starts back up in August. 

 


